Hinstock Snooker Club (HSC)
Minutes of Meeting 04/04/2019
Held at Falcon Inn, Chester Road, Hinstock, TF9 2TA
Attending Members
Pete Trow, Barry Kelly, Alex Kelly, Sean Kinson, Mike Parker, Rob Taylor, Ash Longhurst.
Apologies: Jonathan Deakin, John Gormley, Simon Hesbrook, Dave Scoltock
Current Status of the Club and Building (Jubilee Rooms blt.1897)
Installation of CCTV and motion sensitive led lighting to be considered and costed.
AK and AL raised the issue of the pool table being no longer fit for purpose as the cushions no longer provided any rebound. Either a refurb of the existing table or part ex and purchase or rental of new replacement to be considered.
Quote received for drain work. PT to present to PC at next meeting.
BK to attend Jubilee Room 12/4/2019 for nPower to fit a smart meter. (subsequently re-arranged to 25/4/2019).
MP mentioned that he had a relative who has a double glazing business and can probably get a discounted quote for window replacements.
It was proposed that the HSC ask the Parish Council for Jubilee Room be listed as a Community Asset as had been done for the Falcon Inn preventing its change of use and losing the facility.
Membership
All membership details and members notified of Club activities via electronic media channels. An electronic mailing list has been created (whilst keeping individual email addresses private) together with Facebook page updates and Website updates. 
All present agreed that new memberships should be encouraged now that these items have been established. Membership/forms and flyers for Post Office board, PC notice board and Falcon to be produced. Listings in The Gossip, Nova magazine and Hinstock Herald also to be inserted.
Membership fees
Annual fees: £12 adult and £6 for juniors (up to 17th birthday). Under 16 junior members must be accompanied by adult member(s). 
Online payment details:  Sort code 01-05-48 Account 40037878
Finance
PT reported that the club is in surplus at the bank and noted there is a fee to pay in coins from the “light box” in the club. If anyone knows where a business needs coin change then let him know.
He also presented a demand for over £1k electricity bill from nPower. He has persuaded them that we are not the Blackpool Illuminations committee and they have agreed to charge £38 per quarter. Other deals to be considered in due course.
Pete has also negotiated zero council tax requirement from Shropshire council. 
AoB
The club constitution and AGM minutes were agreed by those present.
The PC annual meeting and AGM will b held on 1st May 2019 where the public are encouraged to attend to chat over “proposed future use” for the Jubilee room. All members clearly have a vested interest in attending if possible. If you cannot attend in person then make a submission by email via the PC website or send it in the post and make your views known. 
Next update meeting 9/5/19 a week after that PC meeting. 
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